
 

Helping the community conserve our heritage 

 
 
 
 
Mr David Gibson 
Team Leader - Social Infrastructure Assessments 
Department of Planning and Environment 
320 Pitt Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 
By email: Megan.Fu@planning.nsw.gov.au 
Cc: Erin.White@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Mr Gibson 
 
RE: CAMPBELLTOWN HOSPITAL REDEVELOPMENT STAGE 2, THERRY ROAD, 
CAMPBELLTOWN (SSD 9241) NOTICE OF EXHIBITION 
I refer to your email dated 27 August 2018 regarding public exhibition of a Development 
Application for Campbelltown Hospital Redevelopment Stage 2 (SSD 9241), located at 
Therry Road, Campbelltown in the Campbelltown Local Government Area. 
 
A Statement of Heritage Impact (SOHI) prepared by Biosis (26 July 2018) submitted as part 
of the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for the application suggests that: 
 there are no items listed on the State Heritage Register (SHR) located within the 

project site area 
 there are no SHR items located within the vicinity of the development proposal which 

may be indirectly impacted by the works 
 

Therefore, it is considered no comments are warranted in relation to built heritage issues.  
However, the following condition is recommended in light of the low archaeological potential 
identified in the study area: 

If any archaeological relics are uncovered during the course of the construction, all 
work shall immediately cease in that area and a written assessment of the nature and 
significance of the resource, along with a proposal for the treatment of the remains 
shall be submitted for the approval of the Secretary, Department of Planning and 
Environment and the delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW.  

 
If you have any questions regarding the above matter, please contact Emmanuelle Fayolle, 
Senior Heritage Assessment Officer at the Heritage Division, Office of Environment and 
Heritage on (02) 8837 6319 or Emmanuelle.Fayolle@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Rajeev Maini 
Senior Team Leader 
Regional Heritage Assessments South 
Heritage Division, Office of Environment and Heritage 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 
21 September 2018 
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